ETTON PARISH COUNCIL
13 November 2017
PRESENT: Councillors Holmes (Chair), Armstrong, Bell, Dicconson, Eggleston, Sleight, Yeo and Widd. 
Apologies were received from Councillor Gibbs.

Ward Councillors:  Councillor Pollard attended for Item 71/17
Clerk:  Alan Bravey.
The meeting was held at the Village Hall, Etton.

87/17 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – There were no declarations made.
88/17 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – that the minutes of the 11 September 2017 should be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.
89/17 ISSUES RELATING TO EAST RIDING OF YORKSHIRE COUNCIL – It was noted that hedges to the west of the village had been well cut back.  Officers were investigating the previously reported blackthorn bush.  The contract for installing the new signage and road markings on the B1248 had been issued and should be completed by the end of January 2018.

90/17 CLERK UPDATE – The village phone box was not scheduled to be removed and had been recently repainted. 
91/17 CORRESPONDENCE– Resolved – (i) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:

· ERYC,  Urgent Care Services decision referred to the Independent Reconfiguration Panel (IRP) 

· National Churches Trusts, Details of potential grant

· ERYC, Safeguarding Newsletter

· External Auditor,  2016/17 audit returned with no qualifying comments

· Keep Britain Tidy,  Dog Fouling campaign products 

· ERYC, Invitation to submit names for future use in street naming

· ERYC,  Invitation to submit topics Overview and Scrutiny Committees

· ERYC,  Notice that street lining and signing on B1248 to be completed by January 18

· ERYC, Resurfacing of Main Street footpath between Cherry Burton Road and the Church to take place before end March 18

· ERYC, Anti Social Behaviour Stats

· ERYC, Responding to demolition in Conservation Area enquiry 

· BT, Etton Phone Box painting schedule

· Zurich, Volunteers Insurance

· ERYC, Confirmation of Neighbourhood Watch Group and invitation to Beverley and Rural NHW Partners Panel

ii) that the Clerk would query why resurfacing had not been commissioned for other village footpaths and iii) that personal injury cover for volunteers would be included on the next insurance premium.
92/17 VILLAGE POND– In the community survey some residents asked whether the pond could be made more of a feature.  Yorkshire Wildlife Trust had assessed the site and suggested a number of options ranging from planting some fauna costing a few hundred pounds to clearing out the pond in order to increase the depth and encourage more wildlife, which would cost more than ten thousand pounds.  


Resolved - that Clerk would investigate the potential for funding to cover cleaning out the pond, erecting a noticeboard and introducing new fauna.

93/17 CLEANING WAR MEMORIAL– Quotes of over £5000 had been received for cleaning and repointing the war memorial and for re-cutting and repainting the engravings.  


Resolved – that an application would be submitted for a War Memorials Trust grant to clean, repoint and repaint the engravings on the war memorial.
94/17 VILLAGE CHRISTMAS TREE – Councillor Holmes had sourced some competitively priced Christmas Trees and proposed that one should be purchased rather than relying on donations.  Councillor Sleight offered to collect the tree is necessary.


Resolved – That Councillor Holmes would purchase a Christmas tree and lights and discuss collection with Councillor Sleight if required.
95/17 VOLUNTEERS SCHEME UPDATE – Councillor Dicconson had assessed Church Walk and considered that renovation works would require mechanical excavation and substantial re-gravelling and so was not appropriate for volunteers.  It was also likely to be beyond the Parish Council means.

Resolved – (i) That the Clerk would try to ascertain who owned the footpath (ii) the Parish Council would work with land owners to keep the hedges cut back and (iii) that all Councillors would consider potential future projects for volunteers.
96/17 NOMINATE PARISH COUNCIL REPRESENTATIVES – Resolved – (i) That Councillor Armstrong would represent the Council on the joint meeting with the Church and (ii) that Councillor Widd would fill the vacancy on the village charity.  

97/17 VANDALISED BENCH AND BIN– The bench and bin on Dalton Hills had been knocked out of their concrete bases by vandals, possible trying to reclaim the cast iron.  The bin was not damaged and had been reinstalled by East Riding of Yorkshire Council.  The bench had been damaged and was currently being held by Councillor Sleight.  The bench was covered under the Parish Council’s insurance but there would be an excess to pay and the different between the insured sum and current market value.  


Resolved – (i) That a polyurethane type bench, which would be low maintenance and potentially less attractive to the thieves, would be claimed on insurance.
98/17 COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER– Resolved – (i) that articles on broadband speed and the removal of the village paper bank should be added to the draft newsletter, which should then then printed and distributed.
99/17 ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT - Resolved – that the following accounts should be approved for payment:

	
	(£)



	Clerk, Salary November
	49.30

	Clerk, PAYE November
	33.20

	The RBL Poppy Appeal,  Donation towards Wreath
	25.00

	ERYC, Copier paper and envelopes
	16.66

	Laxton Parish Council, 

50% Clerk Subscription to SLCC Fees
	33.5

	Cartridge Save, Ink Cartridge
	114.84

	ERYC, Street Lighting SLA
	2158.56

	Clerk, PAYE December
	49.70


100/17
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS –
Resolved – that the next meeting of the Parish Council would be held on the 8 January 2018. 
Signed:
_________________________

Dated:
_________________________
346

